
South Dakota Farmers’ Views on 
Environment & Community 

 

Researchers at South Dakota State University (SDSU) conducted producer surveys in the eastern part of South 
Dakota in both 2018 and 2021.  Producers could take the survey online or via mail and were asked questions 
about their farm, farming practices including usage of soil and water conservation practices, and their values.   

Using publicly available addresses from the Farm Service Agency, a random sample of 3,000 producers were 
sent the survey in 2018.  650 were ineligible, and 708 responded to the survey for a response rate of 30%.  In 
2021, the same producers who took the survey in 2018 were asked to take a follow up survey.  94 were 
ineligible, and 350 responded for a 59% response rate. This factsheet shows results based on the 2018 data.  
Responses were very stable over time, but given the larger number of respondents in 2018 this data is used.  
Our focus here is only on the environment and community questions.   

Farmers were asked 15 items regarding their sense of place, or their multifaceted connections to the land they 
farm, including the dimensions of attachment (emotional connection to a place), identity (see themselves in a 
place), and dependence (instrumental indispensability of a place).  Farmers were also asked about their 
conservation ethic, or the responsibility they feel to conserve the soil and water resources on the land they 
farm to various social groups (e.g., myself, neighbors, future generations) and at various spatial scales (e.g., 
locally, watershed, country, etc.).  The purpose of asking these questions was to be able to examine the role of 
sense of place and conservation ethic in farmers’ usage of conservation behaviors. 

South Dakota producers expressed high levels of farm attachment and identity 

 

Farmers expressed lower levels of place and economic dependence. 

 



 

 

 

 

       

 

For more information about this survey conducted with South Dakota farmers, please 
visit SDSU Open Prairie (https://openprairie.sdstate.edu/sdfarmsurvey).  

You may also email Dr. Tong Wang (tong.wang@sdstate.edu), Associate Professor and 
Advanced Production Specialist at SDSU or Jim Ristau (jimr@sdcorn.org), Director of 

Sustainability at SD Corn. 
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